
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Eye On The World 

 PHOTOGRAM  
 Monthly Newsletter of the Redlands Camera Club  

           May  2020  
 

                    Photogram Editor ï Debra Dorothy 
               Deadline for entries is the 25th of every month 

 
Redlands Camera Club meets: 1st & 3rd Mondays, 7:00         

pm First Presbyterian Church - 100 Cajon St - Redlands, CA 

                        Guests are always welcome 
                 

Photo by Wayne ĢWoodyģ Wood 
 

 

ColorMunki ð Have your photos submitted for QuickPix, Membersõ Night, or competitions not looked the way you 

expected? The problem is probably a difference in how your computer and the club projector display colors and 

brightness. You can fix this by calibrating your computer the same way our club calibrates our projector ð with the 

ColorMunki. Set up is simple and the calibration process only takes a few minutes. Contact Carl Detrow at 

csdetrow@verizon.net  to reserve the ColorMunki. 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Want to learn more about your hobby?  

Click the link below to go to B&H learning Video Site: 

Click HERE

mailto:csdetrow@verizon.net
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Presidentôs Message ð Russell Trozera 

 

 

Dear Members of the Redlands Camera Club 

 

We at the club hope to find you all well and safe during the 

Covid-19. This virus has certainly impacted our lives. It has made 

us have to temporarily change the way we do things.  

 

When life deals you lemons, you make lemonade.  So that is 

what I did. Does it look good?  

 

 

I not only get to play with my food but eat it too. I 

am enjoying photographing while keeping my 

social distancing.  I also did some focus stacking.  

 

 

Italians love parsley in their recipes, at least my 

grandmother did. I did some more table top 

photography.  

 

I am working on my craft and I hope you are all doing the same. 

 

We had a wonderful video presentation by Bruce Herwig II on 

shooting the Milky Way and adjusting our images.  

 

Thank you so much Bruce for sharing your knowledge with us! 

 

The sessions were recorded and are on the Web page. 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday night I was able to go out to the Trona Pinnacles and practiced shooting the 

Milky Way again. 

 

The camera saw this: 
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This is my picture after making adjustments in lightroom and 

photoshop 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I asked Bob Fletcher what he thought he made the following adjustments wonderful and 

some people think this is just a photo some people think this is just a photo. 
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Photography is art. The other night someone asked during Bruceõs presentation what was 

the true color of the Milky Way. I discovered the correct answer. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I have during this time brought out some skeletons out of my closet 

 

Well I hope you are have fun.  

 

I try to do things with my photography that allows me to keep my social distancing. A few weeks ago I went to 

the San Jancinto Wildlife Area.  Who did I see there Ann Kramer, Debra Seilby and later that day Debra 

Dorothy was going out there and by the way we all kept our social distancing and none of us told the other that 

we were going out there. 

 

Here is one of my combined images. 

 

Title: Hey there is a photographer coming get ready.  

 

May 4th will be members night send Carl Detrow two image at 

csdetrow@verizon.net.  

 

We will have a panel of three photographers reviewing the images and 

this will be done via Zoom.  

 

Members need to remember to log into Zoom through  the web site to 

log in. The meeting starts at 7 PM  

 

 I hope all will be safe and well. 

 

 

mailto:csdetrow@verizon.net
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Vice President/Chairman Program Committee ï Dave Garner 

  

I have been asked to take over as VP and chairman of the Program 

Committee until the next election. We have been having video 

conferences to plan programs for the club. It looks like the club 

meetings will be held as video conferences for the foreseeable future. 

 

On May 3, 2020, we will have a Members Night to present images 

furnished by members for critique by some of the more experienced 

members. Their input can be very valuable in preparing images for 

competition. Deadline for uploads (maximum of 2 images) is May 1, 

2020. Email them to csdetrow@verison.net subject line òMembers Nightó. 

 

The Program Committee will be doing a phone survey of the members to get their input on 

programs. After all, the programs should be something of interest to the membership.  

 

Some of the things we will be asking are:  
 
What are your ideas for future programs? 
 
Do you have a photo skill that you would be willing to share at a meeting? 
 
How do you feel about having meetings online? 
 
How long would you want to wait to attend meetings in person after the quarantine is lifted? 

  

The Program Committee is planning to have a Picnic in the Park after the quarantine is 

lifted, to celebrate being able to again socialize with other members, after having to be 

isolated for so long. It will be a reasonable time after the quarantine so members will feel 

safe in attending. 

 

 

 

Photo by Stan Fry 
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Mentoring Chair ï Rick Strobough  

 
 
It is a challenge to try keeping up a normal life in these unusual times. 

Fortunately, I have a full gym at home so, have been able to keep up my gym 

workouts.  

 

I am still running 35 miles or so a week, just running by myself now instead of 

meeting my running buddies. Saw an old barn in back of a property I had not run 

by for quite a while a few days ago. Contacted the owner and got permission to 

shoot photos of the barn and old tractor. But all this doesn't fill up a whole week 

of activity.  

 

I have made several solitary day trips for photography to Salton Sea, San Jacinto Wildlife Preserve and 

local locations.  All locations I've gone to are very isolated from people. Have also taken a couple 

day/night trips with another member for photography. We wore masks in the SUV with me in the driver's 

seat and the other in the back seat to maintain 

distance. When out of the vehicle, shooting photos, 

we still maintained distance. Shot Milky Way photos 

with Bruce Herwig in isolated area near the south 

entrance to Joshua Tree National Park. Again, 

maintained our social distance, wore masks and no 

one else around. 

 

With all the March/April rains, my 3/4 acre of land 

at home has lots of yard work, weeds to pull and 

hedges to trim. I have lots of different flowers 

blooming in my yard and have been going out to 

shoot macro photos in the yard. Of course all this shooting photos does require the processing of  

photos afterwards so that has filled a lot of time too. I still have photo shoots that I have not even had 

time to get to yet. 

 

Get outdoors, there are lots of ways to still shoot 

photos and get exercise to help your mental status. 

There are plenty of places to go that are isolated 

and away from people. Even simple things like 

doing yard work, gives you good exercise and you 

get to feel good about the results of your work. 
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Field Trips ð Mary Ann Ponder  
  

May Field Trip 
 

It looks like May will be another month without a field trip. It would be pretty 

difficult to get together and still practice mandates for physical distancing and 

sheltering in place.  

 

Many stores, parks and public beaches are closed and carpooling would be 

impossible. I hope that everyone is taking pictures at home and staying in their 

communities. (Also, you can consider taking advantage of online tutorials and 

Zoom presentations such as Bruce Herwigõs night skies on April 6th and 20th.)  

 

Warm weather is ahead and there is no excuse why camera club members canõt find subjects worthy of 

photographing right at home. Stay safe, stay strong. Keep the faith that better times are ahead. 

 

 

 

Photo by Mary Ann Ponder 
 
 


